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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2014-2015 
President Kevin Brown kevinanddehlia@gmail.com 3829 2759 0417532807 
Vice-President Bill Healey edwinhealey@bigpond.com.au  0411 630 919 
Secretary Dehlia Brown kevinanddehlia@gmail.com 38292759 0409 430 211 
Treasurer Peter Cathcart peter.cathcart@bigpond.com 3423 2200 0459 991 708 
Committee Allen McMonagle allenmack@optusnet.com.au 3390 2066 0413 877 756 
Committee Des Boughen lorraineanddes@bigpond.com 3207 7527  
Committee Julieann Lynch julieannmusic@live.com.au  0404 975 784 

OFFICE BEARERS 2014-2015 

Patrons Del Moller 
Assistant Treasurer Dawn Healey 
Bar Manager Kevin Brown 
Bluegrass Coordinator To Be advised 
Building & Equipment Maintenance Des Boughen (3207 7527) 
Champs Representative Dehlia Brown 
Country Music Festival Coordinator Lorraine Boughen (3207 7527) 
Entertainment Coordinator Allen McMonagle 
Fire Warden Tom Steginga 
First Aid Officer Gwenda Quinn 
Lighting Coordinator Neil Wills 
Membership Registrar Pam Faulkner 
Monthly Socials Door/Raffles Lorraine Bickford / Gwenda Quinn 
Monthly Socials Program Committee Kevin Brown, Allen McMonagle, Neil Wills 
Newsletter Editor Karen Wootton 
Providore Debbie Brand / Food Committee 
Stage Manager Steve Wootton / Juliann Lynch 
Sound Coordinator Lex Klein 
Special Events Coordinator Sylvia Soltau 
Website Coordinator Steve Wootton 
Honorary Auditor To be advised 

EDITOR'S NOTE 
 

 
My time as newsletter editor will be ending with my last newsletter in May 
and I am delighted to welcome Julieann Lynch to the team as she navigates 
her way through the workings of our newsletter over the next few months 
before taking over the reigns as the next editor for the RMCMC newsletter. If 
you have any corrections or additions for the newsletter, or if you wish to 
advise the club of your performances or what you are organizing please 
email the information to karen@skwootton.com. Hope you enjoy this 
month’s edition. Remember you’ll find me behind the bar not in front of it.     
Karen Wootton 
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CLUB INFORMATION 
 
Meetings: Second Tuesday of the month 7:30 pm SHARP 

Mar  Meeting – Tuesday  10 
Apr  Meeting – Tuesday  14 

Practices: Every Friday evening  starting at 7.30 pm 

Club Social: First Saturday of every month 5:00 pm start 
Clubhouse Pinklands Sports Reserve, 

226 Cleveland-Redland Bay Road, Thornlands, 4165 

Phone: (07) 3829 2759 (Kevin Brown) 

Postal Address: P.O Box 663, Capalaba, Qld, 4157 

Website: www.redlandscountry.asn.au  

Email Address: rmcmc@redlandscountry.asn.au  

CLUB MEMBERSHIP 

Become a member today 
Memberships are due in May each year 

 

 

Like to join? Visit our website at www.redlandscountry.asn.au and download an Application 
for Membership form or pick one up from the entry table on the night of the social or ask 
for Pam. You can also apply for membership on club practice night, held every Friday 
evening. Club Badges are for sale the admission table at socials for members and non-
members for $10. 

NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

To assist with editing and printing deadlines all contributions for the March newsletter need 
to be submitted by 4pm Wednesday 25TH March 2015. 

F a m i l y  M e m b e r s h i p  $ 3 0  
A d u l t  S i n g l e  1 8 +   $ 1 5  
S t u d e n t  ( f u l l  t i m e )  $ 1 0  
P e n s i o n e r  S i n g l e   $ 1 0  
F a m i l y  P e n s i o n  R a t e  $ 2 0  
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THE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

 
 G’day 

I was thinking the other day, what a complex fabric it is that makes 
up a club such as ours. We bring together people of different ages; 
from different walks of life and backgrounds; we have a wide range 
of personalities; preferences; and motivations. We love our music, 
we love to perform and we are passionate people. On the whole I see 
the club as friendly, welcoming, fair and open; more a family than a 
club. But just like any family from time to time there will be issues, 

tensions, and conflict. It is inevitable that mistakes will be made; egos will get bruised; 
boundaries will be pushed and I’m afraid that occasionally it will end in tears. 

As president, it concerns me when members become disgruntled. However, I’m not so 
naïve to believe that it’s possible to keep all of the people happy all of the time. If there are 
concerns I’d prefer they’re raised and addressed rather than being left to fester below the 
surface. As I once read: just because nobody complains, doesn’t necessarily mean that all 
parachutes are perfect. 

Our recent political leaders have gone to great lengths to show us (by example) that if we 
endeavour to keep everyone happy we are destined for failure; and by the same token if we 
choose to ignore the sentiments of the members (allegedly) for the overall good of the club, 
we are also flirting with disaster. Good management won’t always win a popularity contest, 
nor should it be so autocratic that it dictates to the membership. We walk a fine line; on 
one hand the club is bigger than the individual, but on the other the club exists for its 
members. We try to be open and fair, foster our juniors, provide good quality 
entertainment to our audience; and of course not go broke. How hard could it be? 
Currently, thanks to good management rather than good luck, the club is enjoying a 
prosperous period. Other clubs admire us, envy us and try to emulate us. But in some ways 
our success is our own worst enemy. While we continue to grow we find ourselves 
constrained by the physical size of our infrastructure and by the time available to 
accommodate our performers (at practices and socials). To a certain extent it is possible for 
us to expand our facilities but unfortunately we cannot create more time, so we must 
manage the available time as best we can. Some clubs restrict performers at socials to 
members only; members first; first in first served; some even draw up a roster to determine 
who performs, when and for how long. I’m not a great believer in solving every problem by 
creating more rules or by putting up more signs. I would prefer that we attack these 
challenges by utilising common sense, fairness, compromise and mutual respect. 

If you have a concern or feel hardly done by, or if you feel that rules or actions of the club 
are unfair, I encourage you to have you’re say, voice your opinion; raise the matter at one 
of the monthly committee meetings. I can’t guarantee you’ll get your way, but at the very 
least you should receive an explanation and if necessary a review of the decision, rule, or 
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protocol to ensure it does stand up to scrutiny. But be prepared to be disappointed; if 
you’re still not satisfied, so be it. 
I ask you to remember that your committee, sub-committees, office bearers, and 
volunteers endeavour to act in the best interests of the club and its members. It’s not 
always easy but hopefully we’ll get it right more often than not. In any club, as in life, we all 
have to make compromises. In fact, if we were to have a club motto I would suggest it 
would be in Latin, and it would translate to “it’s not all about me”. 
The following membership applications were tabled for consideration at the February 
committee meeting: Warren Shepherd; Helen Barkley and Maurice Page. 
A reminder that we do distribute key communications through email channels so if you 
want to be added to the email distribution list send your email address to Club Secretary 
Dehlia Brown at email address – secretaryrmcmc@gmail.com 

Upcoming: 
Food Committee Meeting – usually held in the week prior to each social 
Country Music Festival Meeting – Tuesday 3rd March at 8pm 

Next General Committee Meeting – Tuesday 9th March at 7.30pm 
Remember: 

Club practice Friday evenings (7.30 pm) 
RMCMC Country Music Program (100.3BayFM) Every Thursday (6pm-8pm) 
 
Cheers 
 

 
 
Kevin Brown (President) 

 
 
 

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 
 

 
Many people will walk in and out of your life, but only true friends will leave footprints in 

your heart.  
~ Eleanor Roosevelt ~ 
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LIKE SURFIN THE NET 

Did you know that you can access RMCMC information, 
view videos and make friends all on the internet thanks to 
our website coordinator Steve Wootton? 
For those of you who like surfin the net you may find the 
following club websites interesting 
 

Link to the Facebook page: 
www.facebook.com/RedlandsModernCountryMusicClub 
 

YouTube link: 
http://www.youtube.com/RedlandsCMClub 
 

RMCMC  Website: 
www.redlandscountry.asn.au 

TRIVIA TIME 

1. Who was Stan Laurels partner 
2. What is classified by the A B O system 
3. What was the first James Bond film 
4. What was discovered in 1922 by Howard Carter 
5. Who composed the ballets Sleeping Beauty and The Nutcracker 
6. What was the name of the plantation in Gone with the Wind 
7. Robin Williams dressed in drag for which 1993 film 

                                                  Answers on page: 18   
 

MINI CROSSWORD 
 
 

 Across 
           1. Terse 

5. other than plant or animal 
6. Japanese art of paper folding 
7. Lack of care / attention 

 
 Down 
1. Parody 
2. Craftiness 
3. Recount 
4. Stringed Instrument player 

          Answers on page: 18   
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INFORMATION FOR WALK UP ARTISTS 

All walk-up artists should report to the MC as soon as possible after arriving. The Social’s 
Program Committee organise the evening’s program (i.e. the time in which you appear on 
stage) from the list of names provided to them by the MC. If you arrive after 5pm please 
immediately report to the MC. The Social’s Program Committee will do their best to slot you 
into the program, but with limited time available it is not always possible to accommodate 
everyone. 
 

Please refer to the white board (left of the stage) which will display the order in which walk-
up artists appear. 
 

Each artist may perform two songs, with no encores, three songs for duets, or a total of 15 
minutes for bands. Please advise the stage hands if you require backing. Chord charts for 
backing musicians are always helpful and preferable. 
 

There is a room behind stage for your preparation. You must be report to the stage hands 
and be ready and waiting back stage at least 10 minutes before your performance. Please 
ensure instruments are tuned before going on stage. 
 

Enjoy your performance and we hope to see you join us again soon. 

MEMBERS DRAW – JANUARY SOCIAL 

No Winner 

New Jackpot:  $40  
Each month a name will be drawn from a list of all financial members. The 
member must be present at the Social at the time of the draw to claim the 

prize. 

The prize will jackpot by $20 each month if not claimed. Each month the draw will be 
conducted at a random time. Be eligible to win the jackpot by ensuring you’re a financial 
member and present at each monthly social. 

NOTICE TO ALL MEMBERS 

Your assistance in contributing to our complimentary supper by bringing along a plate 
would be greatly appreciated. 

THOUGHT OF THE MONTH 
 

My definition of an intellectual is someone who can listen to the William Tell Overture 
without thinking of the Lone Ranger. 

Billy Connolly 
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It’s that time of year again to pull out 
those song books and start practicing 

for the 
 

Redlands Country 
Music Festival 

 

15 – 17 May 2015 
 

Once again this year’s festival will run over 3 days starting at 
7pm on Friday 15th May 

RMCMC Clubhouse – Pinklands Reserve 
 

Come on down and join us for weekend full of and entertainment 
 

Festival Coordinator 
Lorraine Boughen – 3207 7527 

 
For all festival details, to download entry form or to enter 

and pay online visit our website 
www.redlandscountry.asn.au/festival  

 
 

FESTIVAL CAMPING  
 

This will be available at the Redlands Pony Club which is situated next door to 
the club house 

Pitch a tent or bring your campervan or trailer. 
Site fees per night to be advised - Includes onsite showers and toilets 

 

Bookings can be made directly to the Pony Club 
secretary@redlandsponyclub.org 



MARCH NEWSLETTER 2015 
 

Redlands Modern Country Music Club              10 

 

THIS MONTH’S GUEST ARTIST 

Redcliffe Country Music Club 

 
This month our wonderful guest artists hail from the north side of town. The Redcliffe 
Country Music Club artists from the Peninsular will be performing for us a number of those 
classic country songs we all know and love.   
 

Redcliffe Country Music Club would love to see you at their socials on the 3rd Sunday 
starting at 11am and the 4th Friday starting at 7pm at the Redcliffe Showgrounds. 
 

So sit back and enjoy tonight’s guest artist as we give a warm RMCMC 
welcome to Redcliffe Country Music Club. 

 

ATTENDANCE INFORMATION 
 

Our monthly socials are normally very well attended and provide a pleasant night of 
entertainment each month for a minimal fee. Member rates apply to current RMCMC 
financial members - $4 members and $5 non-members. Members may be required to have 
their membership status validated by presentation of their membership card or by 
reference to a membership register. Raffle tickets can be purchased at the entry table. 
Don’t miss out on your chance to win some great prizes. See Gwenda or Lorraine. 
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THIS MONTH'S MEMBERS SPOTLIGHT ARTIST       

   Karen Maimon 

Originally hailing from the USA, Karen came to the RMCMC as a 
junior member a few years ago. During her time at the Redlands 

we have seen her develop musically and watched as she has 
successfully competed on the festival circuit as a singer and 

songwriter. Karen can be seen performing as a guest artist in a 
number of country music clubs. 

 
 

As she takes the stage tonight, ladies and gentlemen please welcome  
                                                           Karen Maimon to the stage. 

 
MEMBERS SPOTLIGHT FOR UPCOMING SOCIALS 

 
Towards the beginning of each social night an RMCMC club member is spotlighted for the 
night with a 20 minute segment. Be sure to get there early and catch the segment at 
6.00pm.  

 

If you interested in being part of the members spotlight contact Lorraine Boughen. For 
those who are performing in a spotlight section please see Karen Wootton to ensure she 
has photos and details for the newsletter. Performers for the Member’s Spotlight must 
have up to date membership.  Thanks 

SOCIAL NIGHT FOOD AND DRINKS 

 A BBQ operates between 5.30 and 7.30pm. 

Hamburgers $4.00 Sausage & onion $2.50 

Chips $2.00 Meat Pie $3.00 

Plate of Salad $2.00 Pie and Chips $5.00 
 

Complimentary tea and coffee is available throughout the night. 
Complimentary country style supper is served around 8.30pm. 

   Licensed bar BYO strictly prohibited  

Apr Silvia Soltau 
May John Donnelly 
June Pat Sailor 
July Lauren Taylor 
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CATCH US ON RADIO 

R E D L A N D S  M O D E R N  C O U N T R Y  M U S I C  C L U B  P R O G R A M  

 
100.3  BAYFM 

 
For  a l l  your  countr y  favour ites  

 
Phone requests  3821 0022  

Live outside the local area? 
No worries ! 

Web streaming is available from the 
BayFM website 

Presenters 
Del Moller 

Des Boughen and Lorraine Boughen 
Allen McMonagle and Manfred Vijars 

www.bayfm.org.au Kevin and Dehlia Brown 

MEMBER'S PRACTICE NIGHT 

Join in on the ‘super’ atmosphere that makes practice night a great way to air those tunes 
(whether vocals or instrumentals) to get them just so for your next performance or just so 
for your own pleasure. Backing musicians are available if required. It’s on every Friday night 
from 7.30pm 'til late. While practice night is primarily for members, visitors are welcome to 
attend two complimentary sessions to help them determine whether they would like to 
apply for membership. Non performing members are also welcome to come along and 
enjoy a social evening with their fellow members. 

Happy birthday to the following members 

 

Date Name Date Name 
2nd Karen Wootton 

 
9th Zareen Khan 

3rd Michael Burdette 
 

15th Diane Bahr 

3rd Elsa Rodgers James   19th Simon Hunt 
 

5th Liana Rodrigues 
 

20th Mark Daunt 

5th Monica Curmi 
 

26th Anne Lines  

7th  Jan Howard 30th Greg O'Grady 

Ever y  Thurs day 6pm -  8pm 
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FEBRUARY SOCIAL ROUNDUP 
Once again the social drew a large crowd with visitors from Bundaberg, Warwick, Daisy Hill, 
Millmerran, Townsville and Mackay swelling the numbers to enjoy the evening with regular 
members. The music started with John Ellis followed by Alan, Tom, Kevin and Michael – 
someone tried to convince us that there was at least one good looking bloke on stage!!! 
Yes, you guessed it - Tomcat. Tom continued the evening before Tiarna saved the night and 
stopped Tom’s relentless questions about who her friend was with a wonderful rendition of  
‘’The times they are a changing’’, as they were back in the days when Dylan wrote the song 
and ‘’You are not the only one who feels this way’’. 
Robert Penny gave us a ‘’Grandpa Jones’’ gospel song followed by ‘’Ramblin’ Rose’’. Pat 
Sailor once again broke her New Year resolution about not singing miserable songs and 
sang ‘’Brenda Lee’s Fool No 1’’, that’s two strikes now Pat, well you have 10 months to go 
to get it right. 
Willow Junction gave notice they were practicing for the Warwick Festival with ‘’Across the 
Great Divide, Mad River and I wish it would rain’’. We wish you well at Warwick but not 
sure we can blame the subsequent cyclone on them. Garth dedicated his Valentines song 
‘’Have I told you lately that I love you’’ to wife Debbie who was working tirelessly in the 
kitchen. Garth performed at the Balladeers at Tamworth this year and presented his own 
composition of ‘’Whiptails on the Hill’’ which had a very large cross section of beloved 
Australian animals mentioned in it. Darcy Edgar from Townsville popped in with ‘’Amanda 
and You’re my best friend’’. John Donnelly sang some Johnny Cash and one of Rosie’s 
favourites, ‘’The Band Played Waltzing Matilda’’. The audience was very quiet and attentive 
while this number was sung. I guess it resonated with a lot of people with the Gallipoli 100 
year anniversary almost upon us. You may have to do that song again in April John. Jan 
Howard gave us ‘’I don’t look good naked any more’’. Kevin said she has photos but how 
does he know? 
Vonnie Bauer was the spotlight artist and presented a very polished performance with the 
four lads backing her (Rod, Gary, Trevor and Michael). This was her first spotlight and she 
started with ‘’Alabama’s High Cotton’’ and ended with ‘’Let the good times roll’’, which is 
exactly what happened with the following artists. 
Lauren a younger member sang ‘’I wish I was a train, Folsom Prison and Painted Pony’’. She 
was followed by Denis Bubke with ‘’Peel Back and the End of the Line’’. Trevor Rennie was 
‘’Walking in the Rain’’ and then asking “Don’t it make you want to go home?’ No, we still 
had Dawn and Bill Healy, Des and Lorraine accompanied by Mat and Therese and Wild Oats 
singing some Alison Krause to follow. Lisa and Dean took us to supper with ‘’Who’ll stop the 
rain and Neil Young’s Heart of Gold’’. All were wonderful performances. 
Kevin and Coffee Cups, the cups being Dehlia, Hans and Rowena accompanied by Denis on 
drums, were the guest artists. The harmonies were great with songs such as ‘’Train to 
Birmingham and Sea of Heartbreak’’ to mention just a couple. No doubt we will see more of 
them at future socials. 
The evening wound down with Dennis L B, Matt and Therese, Alick and Sylvia to end a great 
evening of music, jokes, food, hot and cold beverages, and good company.…  
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    ……Words Michael Sheehan/Photos Rosie Sheehan. 
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WHO AM I? 
 

I was born on the 22nd of January 1940 in Chesterfield, Derbyshire. 
I am the son of an amateur actress/engineer and an Anglican clergyman. 
I have an adopted sister called Monica. 
My father was a vicar at St John in Sunderland. 
I got married to an old friend in September 1984. 
I got divorced in early January 1990. 
My mother died in 1975 and my father died in 1999 at the age of 95. 
At the age of eight, I was sent to Anglican St Michael’s Preparatory School in Otford. 
My first acting role was of a girl in a school production The Bluebird. 
In 1959 I won a scholarship to study for an Art Teachers Diploma. 
My first film was The Wild and the Willing. 
My first major role was as Richard Rich. 
I have starred in Disney’s The Black Cauldron. 
In 2001, I played the wand-maker in the first Harry Potter Film. 
In June 2004, I was made CBE. 
I took part in a BBC genealogical television series which investigated my family history. 
In 2008 I appeared in Indiana Jones. 
My first name starts with J. 
My last name starts with H 
Who am I? 
                                                                                                    Answers on page: 18 

 
TriviaTime                 

 
1. Carlo Collodi created which famous children's character? 

2. In what industry did John Davidson Rockefeller get rich? 

3. What is mainly extracted from pitchblende? 

4. Kimberlite contains what precious item? 

5. Who wrote Brave New World? 

6. Who wrote about Willie Wonka and the Chocolate Factory? 

7. Consumption was the former name of which disease? 

8. Broccoli belongs to what family of plants?     
                         
          Answers on page: 18 
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COUNTRY MUSIC CLUB SOCIAL INFORMATION  
Pine Rivers                  Kallangur Community Centre 1st Friday           Starts  7pm 
Homestead                 Stanmore Hall Beerburrum 3rd Friday          Starts  7.30pm 
West Moreton            Ipswich Showgrounds                 (No Jan) 3rd Friday           Starts  7.30pm 
Homestead                 Stanmore Hall Caboolture 3rd Friday           Starts  7.30pm 
Redlands                     Pinklands Sport Complex Thornlands 1st Saturday      Starts  5pm 
Brigalow                      Sports Complex Eagleby 1st Saturday      Starts  6.30pm 
Country Round-up     Narangba Community Hall 1st Saturday      Starts 12 noon 
Northern Suburbs      Memorial Hall Bald Hills 2nd Saturday     Starts 1pm 
Peninsula                    John Neumann Hall Deception Bay 3rd  Saturday     Starts 11am 
Boonah                        Boonah Golf Club Boonah 3rd  Saturday     Starts 7pm 
Country Gospel          St Bartholomew’s Church Hall  
                                         Mt  Gravatt 

3rd  Saturday     Starts 7pm 

Min Min                      Kruger Hall Kallangur                    (No Jan) 4th  Saturday     Starts 7pm 
Springwood                Springwood Bowls Club 1st  Sunday       Starts 12.30pm 
Coal City                     Swifts Sport Club Booval              (No Jan) 1st  Sunday       Starts 1pm 
Sundowners               Geebung Bowls Club Geebung 1st  Sunday       Starts 12 noon 
Beaudesert                 Beenleigh R.S.L  Mt Warren Park 1st  Sunday       Starts 1pm 
Velvet Country           Caloundra Rise Retirement Hall Little 
                                             Mountain Caloundra 

1st  Sunday       Starts 1pm 

Gold Coast                Mudgeeraba Library Hall Worongary 1st  Sunday       Starts 12 noon 
Mixed Country         Simons Tavern Hall Boonah   (Mar to Dec) 2nd Sunday       Starts 1pm 
Maroochy Rivers      Bli Bli Hall  Willis Rd  Bli Bli            (No Jan)  2nd Sunday       Starts 12 noon 
Country Links            Golden Age Centre Woorim 2nd Sunday       Starts 12.30pm 
Golden Wattle          Wynnum Municipal Hall   Wynnum 2nd Sunday       Starts 12.30pm 
Guanaba                    Old Fire Station Heritage Park Pimpama 3rd Sunday        Starts 12 noon 
Traditional                 Gumdale Hall  New Cleveland Rd 3rd Sunday        Starts 12 noon 
Mullumbimby           R.S.L Club Mullumbimby 3rd Sunday        Starts 12 noon 
Blue Denim                Cornelius St Progress Hall Clontarf 4th Sunday       Starts 12.30pm 
Bribie Island              1st Ave Recreational Hall Bribie Island 4th Sunday        Starts 11am 
Smokehouse              Coolangatta Tweed Heads Golf Club 
                                     Tweed Heads South                (Feb to Nov) 

4th Sunday        Starts 1pm 

Wagon Wheel           Wavell Heights Community Centre 4th Sunday        Starts 12 noon 
Caloundra / Blues     Masonic Hall Behind RSL Caloundra Last Sunday     Starts 12.45pm 
Redcliffe                    Redcliffe Showgrounds 4th Friday          Starts 7pm 

3rd Sunday        Starts 11am 
Twin Rivers               Oliver Sporting Complex Eagleby 3rd  Saturday    Starts 7pm 

2nd Sunday       Starts 12 noon 
Yandina Branch       The Hall of Fame Yandina 
 
NB: Dates and times subject to change 

2nd Saturday    Starts 2pm 
1st  Sunday       Starts 1pm 
3rd Sunday        Starts 1pm 
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COMPETING AT WARWICK ULTRA GOLDEN FESTIVAL 
 
Once again on the weekend of the 20th to 22nd February club 
members from the RMCMC braved the approaching cyclone and 
headed for Warwick to compete in the annual Ultra Golden Country 
Music Festival. Although this year the Redlands crowd was down in 
numbers it did not stop those attending putting in a great effort 
and showing the depth of talent coming from the club. Bill, Dawn, 
John and Willow Junction performed in the Saturday evening 

concert. The judges table was also well represented with Allen McMonagle, Margie 
Campbell and Margaret Stefan taking on the judge’s roles as well as a very entertaining 
judge’s concert on the Sunday afternoon.  
 
This year’s results were: 
Bill Healey:            1st Bush ballad, 1st Truck and train, 1st Bush Poetry, 1st Male Gospel 
John Donnelly:    1st Male vocal, 2nd Bush poetry, 2nd Male gospel, 3rd Train and trucking, 3rd 
American ballad/ hillbilly/bluegrass 
Des Boughen:       2nd Male vocal  
Part Time (Des, Lorraine, Matt and Theresa):    2nd Open group, 3rd Open group Gospel / 
Duo 
Robert Penny:      3rd Open Novice 
Willow Junction (Karen and Steve):       3rd Open duet, 2nd and 3rd in the Songwriters 
  

QUIZ ANSWERS 
 
Trivia Answers –   1. Oliver Hardy    2. Blood group    3. Dr No      4. Tutankhamen’s Tomb 
                                 5. Tchaikovsky     6. Tara     7. Mrs Doubtfire    
    
 

Mini Crossword – Across:    1. Laconic        5. Mineral       6. Origami      7. Neglect 
             Down:     1. Lampoon    2. Cunning       3. Narrate      4. Cellist 
 
 

Who Am I –   John Hurt 
 
 
 

Trivia Time -       1. Pinocchio    2. Oil   3. Uranium     4. Diamond 
                5. Aldus Huxley    6.  Roald Dahl     7.Tuberculosis      8. Cabbage 
 
 

NEXT MONTH’S SOCIAL 

We hope you thoroughly enjoyed our March social. On behalf of the RMCMC we wish you 
all a wonderful Easter break. We look forward to seeing you next month at our social on 
April 4.  Please keep in mind that next month’s social is on Easter Saturday. Take care and 
goodnight. 
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EXTERNAL SPONSORS 

Special thanks and recognition to all club members who also sponsor and support our 
activities and events throughout the year. 
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